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This case concerns the layoff of Groundman, J. Vidales, allegedly in
violation of Letter Agreement 88-104.

Grievant was hired on March 13, 1989 to work on a specific assignment (AY2
transmission line extension). He was headquartered at Martin Service
Center. This assignment was slated for completion within six months.
Grievant was laid off September 1, 1989.

Contracting of Electric T&D work at the Martin Service Center was in
progress before, during and after Grievant's T/A (temporary additional)
assignment.

The facts of this case, as summarized above, are not in dispute. There
are, however, two questions raised by these facts which must be addressed:

1. Did Company violate the existing agreement when it reduced the
workforce by one while work was being contracted out?



In resolving these issues, the Committee looked to the settlements
incorporated in the "88-104 Committee Decisions" dated June 13, 1990.
A very similar set of facts was addressed there in P-RC 1404. In that
case, the grievant was hired in March and laid off in May, during which
time the division did and continued to contract out work. The decision of
the 88-104 Committee in that case is applicable here, specifically:

" As long as work in the department and headquarters is
being contracted, the size of the bargaining unit in the
department and headquarters shall not be reduced. Therefore, the
department's ~ailure to maintain the increased compliment of
bargaining unit employees was a violation of the agreement and
they are directed to fill an additional Materials position."
(emphasis added)

The Pre-Review Committee therefore concludes that the floor number for the
Martin Service Center Electric T&D Department is to be increased by one
above the September 1988 number i.e. 61 + 1 = 62). The department is under
no obligation to retain/rehire Grievant or to fill any specific
classification within the department. However, they are obligabed to make
every effort to meet their new floor number so long as work is being
contracted.

The decision of the Committee is based on the language in effect at the
time of the filing of this grievance. It should be noted; however, that in
the future the outcome may be different based on the recently negotiated
language contained in Section 106.12 of the Physical Agreement.

Based on the foregoing, this grievance
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is considered settled and closed.
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